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Instead, he raised his head and looked forward.

I saw a graceful shadow on the lakeside, standing in a pavilion under the greenery.

Qiao Xiao Yan Xi, beautiful eyes look forward to Xi.

In the breeze, three thousand green silks flew like snow.

That intoxicating face is undoubtedly the most beautiful scenery above the desert and
yellow sand.

Mark looked at her and smiled softly: “Yue Yao, I’m bothering you again this time.”

“I, Mark, owe you another favor.”

For so many years, Mark’s subordinates have worked for him.

But most of them are like Gaia, in return for Mark’s support.

But Yueyao is different.

Mark shows no kindness to Yue Yao.

On the contrary, Yue Yao relied on her superb medical skills to treat Mark many times.

Therefore, for Yue Yao, what Mark cherished in his heart was more grateful.

“Hmph, it seems you still remember that you owe me a lot of favor.”

“I haven’t seen you for several years, I thought you were going to fall back on the bill?”

Facing Mark’s words, Yue Yao snorted.

In the words, there was a bit of anger towards Mark.

Mark gave a wry smile: “How come?”



“I, Mark, rely on someone’s account, and I can’t rely on our Yueyao doctor’s account.”

“After all, if I am beaten and disabled in the future, can I rely on our Yueyao Xiaoyixian to
save my life?”

Mark smiled, that brazen appearance made Yue Yao feel especially kind.

Is this the Mark she knows?

In the perseverance, there is a bit of shamelessness.

At the beginning, Mark relied on this “cheeky” to drag her into the thief ship of the
Dragon Temple, making her one of the dragon gods under Mark’s banner.

However, even though Yueyao became Mark’s subordinates in name, the two still treat
each other as friends, and there is no distinction between upper and lower.

It can be said that in the entire Dragon Temple, apart from Old Man Han, the one who
has the best relationship with Mark is Yue Yao.

After all, the two are about the same age, and both bear hatred.

Similar life experiences will naturally shorten the distance between the two.

Just as Mark knew all of Yue Yao’s past, Yue Yao also knew about Mark’s past.

Knowing that he is the abandoned son of the Chu family, and that his real name is Chu
Tianfan.

But Yueyao didn’t like to call Chu Tianfan, she still liked to call him Mark.

Because the name Mark is simple and pure, unlike the name “Chu Tianfan”, which bears
hatred and the past.

“Haha~”

“Dragon Lord, you misunderstood.”

“Yueyao Medical Immortal’s words are not that you are afraid of ruining the bill, but that
you forgot her.”

“After all, it feels really uncomfortable to look through the autumn water in the boudoir
alone.”

“Hahaha~”

Over there, Yue Yao hasn’t spoken yet.



Gaia, the old man on the side, took the conversation and said without a word.

Yue Yao heard this, her pretty face flushed slightly at the time, her beautiful eyes
immediately glared at Gaia, and said viciously: “You damn Gaia, you are looking for a
fight!”

Mark also stared at this unobstructed guy.

“This old thing should really be hit!”

“It’s nothing more than making fun of me. You can make fun of Yueyao Medical
Immortal?”

“Yue Yao, wait, I will help you out.”
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“I go!”

“Dragon Lord, are you serious about color than friends?”

“How can I say that I brought you back from the American continent thousands of miles
away.”

“There is hard work without credit, right?”

“Don’t bring you like this, join up to bully me~”

Between the mountains and forests, Gaia ran while complaining.

The wailing voice echoed the world.

Seeing Gaia’s embarrassed look, Yue Yao chuckles out of the side.

The laughter was soft and pleasant, like a clear spring flowing across the mountains.

“Okay, don’t act the two of you.”

“One sing and one harmony, you really treat me as a fool.”

Yue Yao smiled obsessively, and soon stopped the farce.

“By the way, Yue Yao.”

“There is one thing to tell you, I saw him.”



After a joke, Mark suddenly became serious.

He looked at Yue Yao with a sense of solemnity in his eyebrows.

Yue Yao’s pretty face changed slightly when she heard the words, and in the depths of
her beautiful eyes, the calm heart that had been calm immediately caused waves.

It seemed that Mark’s words evoked a long-lasting memory in Yue Yao’s heart.

Of course she knew who the “he” in Mark’s mouth was referring to.

In this world, the only person still in contact with Yue Yao is the only one left.

Other relatives and friends had fallen under his butcher knife many years ago.

Yes, the person in Mark’s mouth is Yue Yao’s fellow senior, Yin Tian Wang, Burning
Heaven!

Sure enough, after Mark mentioned this person, Yue Yao’s body gradually trembled.

There is a monstrous hatred and murderous intent on the quiet and elegant face.

A pair of beautiful eyes, also quietly flushed at this time.

However, just as Yue Yao was about to lose control of her emotions, a powerful palm of
Kong Wu suddenly grasped her snow-white wrist.

As it was back then, she is still this young man, always comforting and supporting her in
time when she needs to rely the most.

“Yue Yao, I’m sorry. I am incompetent and failed to solve him.”

“In the end, let him escape.”

Mark whispered, with a bit of guilt and guilt in his words.

“No, don’t blame the dragon master, yes…”

Gaia on the side seemed to have also heard who Mark and the others were talking
about. When they stepped out, they had to admit their mistakes like Yue Yao, saying
that it was because of his alliance with Fen Tian that he had disturbed Mark’s affairs.

This is indeed the case.

If that day, Gaia hadn’t attacked Mark from behind, maybe the Yintian King Burning the
sky would have been defeated by Mark’s Yundao Heavenly Decision.



However, there is no if in the world.

With countless chances and coincidences intertwined, after all, Fen Tian escaped.

“Shut up, you don’t have to talk!”

However, Gaia just opened his mouth, and he was stopped by Mark’s anger before he
spoke.

“But Dragon Lord, I…”

Gaia still wanted to talk, but Mark kicked him aside.

“Shut up for your special mother!”

Under Mark’s majesty, Gaia did not dare to speak any more after all, hid on the side,
bowed his head and said nothing.

And Mark blamed himself for all the reasons for Fen Tian’s escape.

It wasn’t that Mark insisted on doing it, but mainly because Yue Yao hated Burning Sky
too deeply. Once Yue Yao knew that Gaia and Fentian had been acquaintances of allies,
Mark was really worried that Yue Yao would cast hatred on Gaia when she was angry.

Mark has known Yue Yao for many years, and he knows that the girl in front of him is by
no means as harmless as humans and animals on the surface.
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